
 
 

Report to Council 
Re: Public Works-2022-09 
From: Jake Condon 
Date: June 7, 2022 

Re: Purchase of Wheeled Loader  

Recommendation: 
That the Public Works-2022-09 report, dated June 7, 2022, regarding the purchase of a 
wheeled loader be received and that Council award the tender to Brandt Tractor Ltd. in 
the amount of $285,540.58 inclusive of the extended warranty (excl. HST); and further 
that the 2008 John Deere loader be deemed surplus to the operation and authorize the 
Manager to proceed with the sale of the vehicle. 
 
Overview: 
Council approved, through the 2022 budget process, the purchase of a 2022 wheeled 
loader for the Public Works Department to replace the current 2008 John Deere loader. 
An RFP was issued and closed at 12:00 noon on Friday, May 6, 2022, there were four (4) 
submissions received.  
 
Conclusion: 
The following is a summary of the RFP results, listed in the table below. Brandt Tractor 
Ltd is the lowest tendered price meeting all the specifications included in the tender 
document. Brandt offers local parts and service, as well as a delivery date in 2022.    
 

Company Delivery Total Extended 
Warranty 

Total Amount 
(excl. HST) 

Brandt Tractor Ltd - 
John Deere 

60-90 days $273,500.00 $12,040.58 $285,540.58 

Toromont - 
Caterpillar 

April 2023 $347,585.00 $12,490.00 $360,075.00 

Bob Mark – Hyundai March 2023 $284,766.00 $10,169.55 $294,935.55 

John’s Equipment - 
JCB 

February 
2023 

$266,365.00 $17,512.00 $283,877.00 

  
 

Financial Impact: 
The 2022 budgeted amount to purchase the loader is $275,000. Any overages related to 
the purchase of the new unit will be funded through the sale of the surplus loader. 
 
Strategic Plan Applicability: 
To ensure that the public works department operates efficiently and effectively. 
 
Sustainability Plan Applicability: 
N/A 

 
 

  



 Public Works-2022-09 Page 2 
of 2 

Report Approval Details 

Document Title: Purchase of Wheeled Loader.docx 

Attachments:  

Final Approval Date: Jun 1, 2022 

 

This report and all of its attachments were approved and signed as outlined below: 

Martina Chait-Hartwig 

Elana Arthurs 


